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PPG Executive Group

Minutes of the meeting held on 20th February 2023 at Woolpack House

Present: 

Murray Rose (Chair), Kathy Gibson, Dianne Gomery, Ellen Murphy (Minutes) 

Wendy Stevens, Robyn Smith

Apologies: Frank Healy

1. Practice Mission Statement. This is currently being redrafted in the light of feedback, and will be shared with the group again shortly. It will then need to be signed off by the Practice Partners. (Action: Wendy Stevens). It was agreed that the statement should express the main purpose of the Practice, and convey a sense of direction.

2. PPG Mission Statement. This is due to be worked up collaboratively by the Core Group at a development session to be held on 27th March. This session will also provide an opportunity to begin building working practices, and to gain awareness of strengths and interests within the group. 

3. Priority areas. The Practice had suggested a list of priority areas for the Group’s attention. The Exec Group’s initial views were that:

· It would be useful to begin by focusing on one area, in order to test out and develop a framework that might then also be applied to other issues

· Diabetes could be a good first focus for this approach. It would be important for the group to understand the current context: why this issue has been selected, the current gaps as perceived by the Practice, and what ‘success’ would look like from the Practice’s point of view.  This might be expressed as “what does the Practice want to be different in a year’s time?” Ways of evaluating how far this has been achieved will need to be built in

· One potential activity would be to hold advice and discussion sessions with patients who have been newly diagnosed with diabetes, and the PPG could have a role in facilitating this.  It would be important, though, to have a ‘joined up’ approach before launching an initiative of that kind, including clear signposting on the website (see below), and by clinicians. Sessions of this kind would also need to be sustainable, and not dependent on specific individuals.
4. Communications. This is a key priority area which also underpins all other areas. It was noted that:
· Robyn is currently working on the website, and is reviewing a substantial amount of feedback received from PPG members and others

· It is intended that the website will provide signposting for patients, rather than simply being a repository of information. ‘Success’ would be for patients to feel more informed, confident and empowered 

· Diabetes care would be a useful test case for the development of the website, in terms of information, advice and signposting

· Photos on the website of the Practice’s staff (subject to any confidentiality concerns) would be helpful in informing and supporting patients. A list of the different staff groups within the Practice will be included on the website. There would be benefits in presenting this holistically rather than as a hierarchy, perhaps with patients and the Reception team at the centre. 

· The website was just one aspect of communications; feedback from the PPG to date had indicated the importance of making clear the relationship and interaction between the  website and the NHS App 
· The aim should be to push information out to patients, rather than to expect patients to seek it out.

It was agreed that:

· A meeting will be arranged for Di and Robyn to look together at the design of the website, and to review the work in progress.  One of the wider PPG members who had provided extensive feedback (Leandro Soares Indrusiak) will be invited to join this meeting. When a date has been identified, this would be shared with other PPG members, with scope for a small number to join the meeting. Action: Robyn and Di.

· Exec Group members will provide a photo and short statement (no more than 200 words) for inclusion on the website. Action: Exec Group members to send this to Robyn by no later than 27th March

· The Exec Group will aim to review the website, subject to how things stand at that point, at its meeting on 3rd April. Action: Exec Group members
· The document listing staff groups will be emailed to the Exec Group. Action: Robin.
5. PPG Terms of Reference. These will need to reflect the PPG mission statement, as developed on 27th March. Action: Robyn to send the current draft to the Exec Group. 

6. Letter boxes. The proposal to have letter boxes in surgeries for communication with the PPG had raised some logistical issues. A poster will be produced instead, including the PPG email address and Reception as a contact point. Action: Robyn.
7. Meeting dates. Meetings will be held with the Core Group of 20 on the following dates, all at 5.30 – 7.00 pm at Woolpack House:
· Monday 24th April

· Monday 5th June

· Monday 4th September

· Monday 6th November

              In addition, the  Exec Group will meet at 3.00 pm on 3rd April to review the outcome  of the development meeting on 27th March.

